

Cadishead Rhinos ARLFC

17th September 2018 – 8:00 pm

In Attendance

Mark Woodfine	John Brookes	Paul Elliott	Aaron Mahoney
Matty Lee	Steve Guy	Linda Guy	Louise Evans
Marissa Chaplin	George Chaplin	Ange Rittaler	Matty Taylor
Bob Speakman			

1. Opening of the Meeting

The Chairman opened the September 2018 meeting and thanked everyone for attending.

2. Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Stuart Prescott and Paul Chaplin.

3. Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on 13th August 2018 were approved as a correct record.

4. Treasurer's Report

The Treasurer provided an update on the Club's business account and savings account.

5. Child Welfare Report

The Child Welfare Officer reported that there were no concerns in terms of child welfare.

6. Any Other Business

a) Winter Training

The block booking for training at Irlam and Cadishead College has now been secured. These sessions will start on Monday 24th September through to April.

b) Open Age Presentation

It was agreed to have a marquee at the back of the Rec. Bobby Goulding will be the guest speaker. Catering is to be arranged. DJ has been provisionally booked. The price of the tickets will be £25 to cover the cost of the evening based on selling 100 tickets. It is planned to hold this evening on 20th October 2018.

c) Simon Annis Day

It was announced that £3075 plus £200 from Irlam Optical and £220 from the auction was raised on the Simon Annis day. The Committee thanked Matty and Terri for the hard work they put in to make the day a success. A big thank to everyone who took part on the day it was an excellent event.

It was agreed that the Vet's Garage would receive a cheque for £1065 and this would be presented to them on the evening of their Champagne reception.

d) Business Plan/Lease

The Club Secretary announced that a meeting would be held with the Council to sort out a Novation of Lease to Cadishead Rhinos. The Club need to provide a copy of the Club Constitution, Accounts and Bank Statements. We will also need to appoint a Solicitor and it was agreed that we would approach Ogden Lyles and Fox.

e) Building maintenance

It was pointed out that the water system needs looking at as we having no drinking water.

Thank you for George and Mike for sorting replacing the broken windows. A request was made for somebody to assemble the shelving unit in one of the officials changing room. The windows on the serving hatch will be switched to open outwards. It was also pointed out that some of the brickwork on the wall outside the entrance/exit pitch side had come loose.

f) Team Sheets

It was announced the League now have a new email address for sending in team sheets and coaches were asked to ensure that they were correctly fill in and submitted on time.

g) Coaching the schools

The Club have been asked if they could assist with rugby training at St. James School on a Wednesday afternoons. Kelly Williams and Paul Elliott have agreed to do this.

h) Brickslips

The Club need to sell another 3 brickslips which will take the total to 25. It was agreed that the Club would give this another big push.

i) Posts

It was pointed out that the stix nearest the clubhouse need to be changed as they are rotting at the base. It was agreed that as the season is almost over the urgency to replace them wasn't quite so bad. For

safety reasons it was agreed the stix would be taken down and steps would be put in place to obtain a new set and store them until next season.

Date of next meeting

Monday 15th October 2018 at 8pm.